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SCL Celebrates Advent with Music!

Earlier this week the SCL community was treated to an 
amazing performance featuring our talented students in 

grades first through third!  A special thanks to Mr. Cox, our 
amazing Music teacher, for all his work and preparation on 

the Advent concert.  
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Dear Parents,

The second week of Advent is nearly complete and we have already lit the  first 
and second purples candle, as symbols of  HOPE, & PEACE and so we hope in the 
Lord for a new tomorrow. Maybe a better job, a clearer focus on a situation, or a 
repaired relationship with a family member, or maybe just a warmer day! Hope 
does not disappoint because God’s abundant love, symbolized by the the first 
purple candle, is poured in our hearts through the Holy Spirit. 

So, what do we do with this abundance of love? How about spreading some 
holiday cheer; pray for others, visit someone in a retirement facility, hug with a 
purpose, make cookies for fun with the kids. Whatever you do, wherever you go – 
give some hope to others; neither you or they will be disappointed.  

Congratulations to our 2nd graders who received the Sacrament of Reconciliation 
for the first time last week.  Thank you, parents, for your support and care for your 
children. There was much evidence of love in church, for God and for one another.  
It was beautiful and an honor to witness.  This week, all 3rd-8th grade students 
also received this precious sacrament to help them prepare for the coming of 
Jesus. 

This Sunday we light the pink candle as a symbol of JOY. We are pretty sure the 
students (and staff) will be joyful this week as we get closer to Christmas break.

Mrs. Horan & Mrs. Patke



SCL Advent 2024 

This month students will be preparing 
for the birth of Jesus with the theme: 
Let’s be Advent Angels.  Students will 
be learning about angels, 
reading/reflecting on Scripture that 
involves angels, and doing acts of 
kindness and service to be like 
angels.  Preparations began last 
month when our school “families” 
gathered on the feast of St. Catherine 
Labouré and the students made 
angels that will be displayed 
throughout the school to help us stay 
focused on being Advent Angels. 

Since Advent is a time of preparing for 
the birth of a child, our two service 
projects are aimed at helping children.  
First, we will be supporting Angels’ 
Arms, an organization that helps 
families with foster children in the St. 
Louis area. They asked us to collect 
various types of food for these 
families and to help keep their shelves 
balanced, each grade has been 
assigned a specific item. 

During our 1st Advent prayer service 
we challenged the students to do an 
act of service (something extra/age 
appropriate) to EARN the funds to 
purchase the food.  We want the 
STUDENTS involved- as it is THEIR 
project from which to learn/grow. 

Here's a List of Requested Food Items 
for Angels’ Arms.
**No glass jars, please**
Kindergarten: Ramen noodles and Soup
First Grade: Canned vegetables
Second Grade: Cereal
Third Grade: Pop Tarts and Breakfast 
bars
Fourth Grade: Capri Suns and Fruit 
Snacks
Fifth Grade: Individual bags of 
chips/cookies/lunch snacks
Sixth Grade: Peanut Butter
Seventh Grade: Jelly
Eighth Grade: Pasta and Pasta Sauce

The second project is being led by the 
Louisettes (a 7th & 8th grade girls service 
club) who will be sponsoring a parish-wide 
collection to support the children seen at 
medical clinics in Honduras serviced by the 
Amiga Organization. They will be collecting 
gently used beanie babies, or similar sized 
stuffed animals and gently used 
matchbox/hot wheel cars and trucks.

Let's all be Angels 
for the children in Honduras!



For Your Planning

December 2024
15 - Breakfast with SANTA!! (7th grade service opportunity also)
16 - Advent Prayer Service  &  wear PINK top w/ uniform bottom
17 -1st Grade Field Trip to Nursing Home for Service Project
17 - Run For Ryan Rosary for Sick - 3:15 PM in church 
19 - 2nd Q grades closed to parent viewing after school
20 - Noon Dismissal; End of 2nd Quarter- Class Parties 11:00,  Wear 
         Christmas Colors/Clothing

January 2025
3 thru 5 - Luke 18 Retreat for  7th/8th grade
6- Classes resume - Start of 3rd Quarter
6 thru 24 - Winter NWEA MAP Growth 
                        tests in progress
7- SLUH Math competition for some 7th/8th
     students
17 - Noon Dismissal for Faculty Meeting & 
        2nd quarter Report Cards Open
20 - No School - MLK  Holiday
21 -  2nd grade Field Trip to MAgic House Makerspace
24 - Father/Daughter Dance
26 - Open House 9:30-Noon &  2025-2026 registration begins
27 thru 31 - Catholic School Week - More Info to come!!
31 - Noon Dismissal & Parent to Lunch Day 

niform bottom.

             Run for Ryan Rosary for the Sick

          All are invited to join us for our monthly praying of the 
          rosary coordinated by the Run for Ryan ministry for 
          those in need of any type of healing: physical,  
          emotional, mental, or spiritual.  We meet in church       
          once a month to pray this prayer, alternating between    
         afternoon and evening.  

Tuesday, December 17th 3:15 pm 



Celebrating Students’ Acts of 
Virtue

Charlie Deves- Stayed after school to help put 
Chromebooks away.

Luke Wilkison- Stayed after school to help clean up.

Tyce Vitale- According to a library helper, Tyce was so 
great and worked in the library perfectly.

Heidi Fothen- According to a library helper, Heidi was 
a perfect angel in library.

Molly Sinclair & Vivian Christ- Wrote homework 
assignments for a classmate who was absent.

Bobby Houchin- Thank you for picking up someone 
else’s Pringles can during recess when it blew 
everywhere.

Ian Barnhart- Ian very thoughtfully helped a friend 
who was sick.

Isabella Fuchs- After school was out for Thanksgiving 
break, Isabella was sweeping up pieces of Christmas 
garland on the floor outside of the office.

Cecilia Carter- Cecilia shared her “stuffy”  with a 
friend who didn’t have theirs.



Celebrating Students’ Acts of 
Virtue

Olive Christ- Olive helped a friend with a Math 
problem when they were stuck.

Evan Vojicic, Landon Kinworthy, & Josh Walters- 
Helped Mrs. Stockel set up the gaga pit M-F last week.

Charley Ekland & Reese Larusso- Charley was 
heading to lunch and saw a younger student come in 
upset & walked her to the nurse without being asked.

Justin Walsh- Justin offered his seat to a teacher 
during the very crowded Advent program.

Anthony Fitzgerald- Thank you for using such good 
manners.

Jude Hawkins- Jude encouraged all his friends to pick 
teams fairly and think of others feelings instead of 
arguing.

Eli Steinlage, Beau Steinlage, & Mareck Steinlage- 
Helped Sue Baumgartner carry things from one place 
to another outside.

Maddie Fitzgerald & Heidi Polokonis- Helped pass 
out Chromebooks.



3rd Grade Book Worms Groups Perform Holiday Fairy Tales 
301 Book Worms performed "Snow White and the 6 1/2 Reindeer" for 
both kindergarten classes and 302 Book Worms performed "The 
Gingerbread Dude" for both 1st grade classes.

Book Worms is an SCL enrichment program taught by Enrichment 
Coordinator, Mrs. Molly Price, for students in younger grades that are 
reading at least two grade levels above their own grade level.  

First graders led us in a 
beautiful Advent Prayer Service. 



Get other Letter to Santa 
pics from Shelley

Mark Twain Readers Awards
4th and 5th Graders have been busy reading Mark Twain Award nominees in their spare 
time!  Reminder: to be eligible to vote and attend the "Mark Twain Book Club" Party in 
March, students need to read at least 4 of the nominated books and fill out a google sheet 
for each one they finish.  SCL purchased 5 copies of each book and some have been so 
popular they have a waitlist to check out.  See list below for nominated books and ask your 
4th of 5th grader if they'd like to put any on their Christmas wish list!

"Serwa Boatengs Guide to Vampire Hunting" by Roseanne A. Brown
"A Rover's Story" by Jasmine Warga
"Field Guide to the Supernatural Universe" by Alyson Noel
"Hummingbird"by Natalie Lloyd
"Thirst" by Varsha Bajaj
"Maizy Chen's Last Chance" by Lisa Yee
"The Curious League of Detectives & Thieves - Egypt's Fire" by Tom Phillips
"The Daredevils" by Rob Buyea
"The Girl in the Lake" by India Hill Brown
"The Midnight Children" by Dan Gemeinhart
"The Two Wrong Halves of Ruby Taylor" by Amanda Panitch

Kindergarten Letters to the North Pole

8th graders helped their Kindergarten Buddies write down
 their Christmas lists and put them in the magical 

mailbox to the North Pole! 



As part of his 
journey to Eagle 

Scout, SCL 
graduate 

Luke Myers 
handcrafted 

beautiful figures, 
buildings, and a 
puzzle to donate 

to our atrium.

Congratulations to our 2nd Graders on their First Reconciliation!



LET EVERY HEART PREPARE HIM ROOM
This sacred time of year invites us to prepare our hearts and minds for the 
coming of the Lord. As John the Baptist calls out in the desert, “Make straight 
your paths,” we are reminded to reflect on our lives and seek reconciliation. 

St. Catherine Laboure
Date: Tuesday, December 17th

Time: 7:00 p.m. 

During this service, we will have multiple priests available for individual 
confessions, providing a wonderful opportunity to experience God’s mercy 
and forgiveness. Let us come together as a community to embrace this chance 
for spiritual renewal and preparation for Christmas. We look forward to 
seeing you there as we prepare our hearts for the Lord’s coming! 

Neighborhood Parishes Reconciliation Schedules
Assumption- Every Wednesday 6-6:45 p.m., Every Saturday 4-4:45 p.m.
St. Simon- December 18t, 5-6 p.m.
St. Justin- Monday, 12/16 at 6:30 (Multiple confessors will be available)









Service Opportunity for 7th Grade 

If your 7th grader would like to help at Breakfast 
with Santa, please contact Joe Hejlek at 
314-775-1325.










